
                     
 
 
 
March 16, 2021 
 
The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Kevin McCarthy 
Minority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Charles Schumer 
Majority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Mitch McConnell 
Minority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

 

Dear Speaker Pelosi, Majority Leader Schumer, Minority Leader McConnell and Minority 
Leader McCarthy: 
 
Thank you for your continued support of front-line medical workers throughout the COVID-19 
pandemic. Our paramedics, emergency medical technicians (EMTs) and firefighters, as well as 
the organizations that they serve, take on substantial risk every day to treat, transport and test 
potential COVID-19 patients. We write today to express our deep concern with the 
impending 2% Medicare sequestration cut scheduled to take effect on April 1, 2021. 
 
The American Ambulance Association (AAA), International Association of Fire Chiefs (IAFC), 
International Association of Fire Fighters (IAFF), National Association of Emergency Medical 
Technicians (NAEMT), National Volunteer Fire Council (NVFC) along with the Congressional 
Fire Services Institute (CFSI) represent the providers of vital emergency and non-emergency 
ground ambulance services and the paramedics, EMTs and firefighters who deliver the direct 
medical care and transport for every community across the United States. We have all 
experienced the strain on our services, and need financial assistance and support as we remain 
the frontline responders to our nation’s coronavirus patients. The sequestered cuts, if 
implemented, would further strain the provision of these critical services. 
 
Our costs of operating have increased exponentially in response to COVID-19, as we maintain 
full readiness to combat the pandemic and continue to provide 24-hour vital non-COVID-19-
related services. Our costs for personal protective equipment (PPE), overtime pay, and other 
expenses directly related to COVID-19 remain high. At a time when we are facing considerable 
economic strain due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we respectfully urge Congress take action 
before April 1, 2021 to extend the 2% Medicare sequestration moratorium. We would like to 
voice our strong support for bipartisan legislation, H.R. 1868, to prevent the 2% sequester cut. 
 



Our organizations greatly appreciate both the financial support provided through congressionally 
enacted COVID-19 relief legislation, as well as the recognition of the dangers of providing these 
critical services on a daily basis. However, the impact of the pandemic on our resources and 
services remains and the implementation of additional Medicare cuts at this time would be 
harmful to our members. 
 
We thank you in advance for your consideration and helping ensure that EMS agencies and 
personnel have the resources they need to continue to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic and 
the funding to maintain the short and long-term viability of our operations.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
American Ambulance Association 
Congressional Fire Services Institute 
International Association of Fire Chief 
International Association of Fire Fighters 
National Association of Emergency Medical Technicians 
National Volunteer Fire Council 
 


